June 15, 2011

The Honorable Dianne Feinstein

U.S. Senate

331 Hart Senate Office Building 

Constitution Ave. & 2nd St. NE  

Washington, DC  20510
Dear Senator Feinstein:

I am writing to request your support of H.R. 872 “Reducing Regulatory Burdens Act of 2011,” which is currently in the Senate Agriculture Committee.   H.R. 872 easily passed out of the U.S. House of Representatives with bipartisan support.  

As you know, pesticides that were legally applied pursuant to their label directions never required NPDES permits until Sixth Circuit Court ruling in the case of National Cotton Council v. EPA in 2009.  

This ruling will place a tremendous financial burden on farmers, irrigation districts and public health mosquito control districts if there is not a legislative fix (such as H.R. 872) before October 31, 2011 as NPDES permits will be required on November 1, 2011.  
Cost estimates are staggering for the implementation of this new NPDES permit.  California State Water Resources Control Board (SWRCB) estimates it will cost between $200,000 and $600,000 for an individual discharger to comply with the currently adopted NPDES permit. While I cannot speak for farmers or irrigation districts, I can speak to the impacts this cost will have on public health agencies. These cost estimates exceed many mosquito control districts budgets, and will provide no environmental benefits.

We understand the concerns about pesticides in waterways but believe it would be more efficient to regulate these issues through FIFRA, rather than a duplicative regulatory process such as the Clean Water Act. The passage of H.R. 872 will clarify congressional intent regarding the appropriate use of pesticides and how they should be regulated.

INSERT NAME OF YOUR DISTRICT respectfully requests your support of H.R. 872 allowing our district to continue to fulfill its mission of protecting public health and the environment.  
Most sincerely,

Name

Title

